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GAS DRILLING 
REVIEW COMMITTEE MEETING 

July 25, 2019 
3 p.m. 

City Council Chambers Conference Room 209 
(Formerly Pre-Council Chamber) 

 2nd Floor - City Hall 
200 Texas Street 

 
1. Introduction to City Staff  

Brendan Skaggs, Planning and Development, Chair   Present 
Cecilia Leyba, Planning and Development    Present 
Christa Reynolds Legal       Present 
Cornell Gordon, PACS       Present 
Tom Simerly, TPW         Present 
John Lopez, Water        Absent 
Allison Gray, Planning and Development, Chair    Absent 
Kevin Yarbrough, Planning and Development    Absent 
Eric Fladager, Planning and Development    Absent 
Michelle Gutt, Neighborhood Education     Absent 
Sheila Hill, Park Board Member      Absent 

 
 2.  Introduction of Operator(s) present 

Kyle Alldredge 
Josh Bottelberghe 
Ashley Shuford 
Doug Adams         

 
3. Introduction of Citizens present 
 No citizens present 
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4. Overview     
Overview of GDRC Agenda was presented by Brendan Skaggs with the City of Fort Worth Gas Well 
Division. The GDRC meeting was a continuation for the proposed transportation route that was 
submitted at the GDRC meeting conducted on June 20th, 2019. An overview obtained from notes 
taken by Mr. Skaggs for the conducted meeting are as follows; 
 
BLUESTONE NATURAL RESOURCES – Exelon South  
Kyle Alldredge, with BlueStone Natural Resources, presented the transportation route to the Exelon 
South pad site. He identified that this route was proposed due to traffic restrictions from vehicles 
periodically parked on both sides of Quail road including a median recently installed by the City of 
Fort Worth which restricts the turning radius for tanker trucks to access the Exelon South pad site. Mr. 
Alldredge identified the existing transportatoin route to be altered to allow tanker truck access to the 
site utilizing Willard Road.  
No citizens were present for comments. 
Committee members at this time reviewed the proposed transportation route. The Committee 
Member, Mr. Tom Simerly with Transportation and Public Works identified the previous concern that 
were discussed from local residents that traffic conditions would impact the neighborhood significanlty 
if the route was approved. In lieu of the citizens concerns, further discussions were conducted 
between Committee Members and Representatives from BlueStone for an alternate solution which 
would include the median on Quail road to be removed and additional ‘’No Parking’’ signs to be 
installed to allow adequate access to the Exelon South site utilizing the current transportation route. 
Representatives from BlueStone were in agreement that the proposed additional ‘’No Parking’’ signs 
and the removal of the median would lower the possiblity for any concerns accessing the Exelon 
South site. All Committee Members agreed to the improvements discussed.  
The new transportation route was not approved. The current transportation route will remain. 
Meeting Adjourned. 
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